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Meeting of the Community Corrections Partnership (CCP) and its
Executive Committee (CCPEC)
 DRAFT MINUTES
Tuesday, 
February 16, 2016
10 am-12 noon

San Francisco Civic Center Courthouse
400 McAllister Street
San Francisco, CA 94102
 
Members Present:  Chief Adult Probation Officer Karen Fletcher (Chair), Tara Anderson (District Attorney’s office) , Steve Good (Five Keys Charter School), Paul Henderson (Mayor’s Office), Vicki Hennessy (Sheriff), Jeff Mori (OEWD), Simin Shamji (SF Public Defender’s Office), Beverly Upton (SF Domestic Violence Consortium), James Whelly (HSA), and Frank Williams (SEOP).
Members Absent: Barbara Garcia (Department of Public Health), Gregory Suhr (Chief of Police)
1. Call to Order and Introductions. 
Chief Fletcher called the meeting to order at 10:04am.  She introduced herself and asked others to introduce themselves as well.

2. Public Comment on Any Item Listed Below as for “Discussion Only.”
Chief Fletcher asked for public comment and there was none.

3. Review and Adoption of Meeting Minutes of September 9, 2015 (discussion and action).
After members reviewed the minutes, James Whelly moved they be adopted.  Motion was seconded by Beverly Upton.  There was no public comment and the motion passed.
4. Staff Report (discussion only).
Karen Shain reported to the members that Sheriff Hennessy was present for her first meeting after being elected.  She asked that members look at the rosters provided in the meeting packets and provide her with corrections, if any. Karen also thanked members for their cooperation in providing information for the Board of State and Community Corrections annual survey. Lauren Bell spoke briefly of the community reduction recidivism reduction grants.  Grants are up to $50,000 each with a cumulative amount of $300,000.  Grants will be awarded through a competitive bid process and awarded to non-profit agencies.  The adult probation department has been conducting working groups to select different areas for the grant awards. 
5. Multi-County Evaluation of Realignment: Public Policy Institute of California (discussion only)
Mia Bird is a Research Fellow at Public Policy Institute of California. She currently leads projects focused on how two major changes in California policy—Public Safety Realignment and the implementation of the Affordable Care Act—affect recidivism outcomes for the criminal justice population.  She and her colleagues have been doing a multi-county evaluation of Realignment in collaboration with California’s Board of State and Community Corrections. One of the counties they have been studying has been San Francisco.

She stated that the counties selected for the research represent geographic diversity. The research evaluates how individual counties are doing over time, while evaluating outcomes of a variety of interventions and treatment.  Because of the diversity of the counties, PPIC believes that study results should give a clear picture of statewide Realignment results. Additionally, she explained that the research project will produce a rich data set for other counties, researchers, and academics to use for other research projects to answer other questions.

Sheriff Hennessy asked if PPIC was standardizing data.  Mia noted that it is critical to standardize data to ensure evaluations are consistent.  PPIC has collected their second round of data:  reports on jail and probation populations (how they have changed under AB 109), the relationship between Prop 47 and AB 109, and a recidivism study—how did realignment affect recidivism.  Sheriff Hennessy suggested that there be a flow chart that outlines the key components of PPIC’s study, specifying data collection points that should be included in developing service contracts. 
Mia stated that the next step is a long term study which requires richer data and includes client participation in programs and services.  It evaluates interventions, sanctions, and outcomes.  

Simin Shamji asked if PPIC is evaluating resource allocation.  Mia said counties used the realignment funds in a variety of ways.  In an older PRCS study, PPIC studied recidivism outcomes and found that outcomes were best in counties who allocated funds to services. 
Tara Anderson asked how the PPIC will measure recidivism.  Mia noted the PPIC is measuring: 1)  re-arrest, 2) probation/parole violations, 3) return to custody, and 4) convictions.  Jeff Mori asked if the research will include California Driver’s license suspension and recovery. Mia stated that she would look into that.
Mia asked if there was anything CCP members thought was essential for the project.   Frank Williams asked if the study would include age and disability.  Mia noted the difficulty to collect data on disabilities, yet one of the factors the project does evaluate is health care enrollment.  James Whelly suggested tracking workforce enrollment. Beverly Upton asked if PPIC was tracking gender in this study, and Mia stated that they are.
6. AB109 Report (discussion and possible action)

7. Roundtable Updates on the Implementation of Public Safety Realignment (AB109) and other comments, questions, and requests for future agenda items (discussion only).  
Chief Fletcher asked CCP members for updates, comments, or questions.  Simin Shamji suggested a discussion of the allocation of resources for Realignment in San Francsco as a future agenda item..  What amount of funds are coming back to San Francisco and how are the funds being used?
8. Public comment on any item listed above, as well as items not listed on the Agenda.
Chief Fletcher asked for public comment on any item listed above, or on any other topic not listed on the agenda. There was none.
9. Adjournment. 
Chief Fletcher thanked the members of the Community Corrections Partnership and the public for their participation in today’s meeting.  Paul Henderson moved the meeting be adjourned, Frank Williams seconded the motion.  The meeting was adjourned at 10:47am. 
